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December 3, 2016

The regular monthly meeting of the Borough of Montgomery Emergency Management Agency will be held:

THURSDAY,  DECEMBER 8, 2016 - 7:00 PM
GREG  GRUVER   will provide the refreshments.

NOTES FROM OUR EMA COORDINATOR  -  DENNIS GRUVER
As we start the month of December, we have completed most of our projects for year 2016.  Our final planned project is the Toys for Tots and food boxes for those in need within the Montgomery School District.
Canned food and toy collections have started already and this coming Monday we will pick up the boxes for the Christmas meal.  Delivery this year will be on Saturday morning, December 24.  The Montgomery Fire Department will deliver to the Borough, Clinton Township Fire Department will deliver to Clinton and Brady Townships and Washington Township Fire Department will deliver to the Elimsport area.

Montgomery EMA members are asked to be available to assist with canned goods pickup from the Weis Store and assist with box preparation before the delivery day.

Thanks to Steve Cook (6-4), the wheel bearings have been replaced on the antenna trailer and the boat trailer.  Both were in very bad condition.  Most of the generators have had an oil change and plugs replaced, as needed.  The rear heater in Special Unit 630 is in service.  We will also add a number of blankets and MRE food packs and water in preparation for bad weather events.

My thanks to all of our members who have made this a great year for Montgomery EMA.  Also to the many who have checked in on the Tuesday night Radio Check.  At this time we have 12 members equipped with portable radios and extra batteries.  Please check in if you have a power failure in your area either on Channel 1 repeater, if it is operating, or on Channel 3.  The more who respond the better we know the area of trouble.

Since this is the last meeting of the year, let's have a great turnout. 








DENNIS

